Review by Merle Hathaway of Seraphim Trio: The Wanderer
Concert at Art Gallery of Ballarat 25 May 2011
Half the pleasure of attending a live music event is seeing the musicians, watching their signalling; seeing their response to the music; and my particular joy is in watching the passing of melodies or rhythms from one player to another.

Unfortunately for a large percentage of the audience at the superb concert of the Seraphim Trio at Art Gallery of Ballarat recently, that was impossible. Unusually, the musicians performed from one end of the long Currie Gallery, and as seating was not staggered, the expected intimacy of chamber music was limited. Being a somewhat cheeky person, I moved to a seat close to the front at interval and thoroughly enjoyed the second half.

Pianist Anna Goldsworthy was a delight to watch, dancing expressively over the keys, while cellist Tim Nankervis and violinist Helen Ayres subtly signalled the constant shifts and counterplays, seamlessly tossing melodies to and fro.

The music – an early and a late work of Schubert, and a complex, virtuosic work by Hummel – was characterised by emotional turbulence and achingly beautiful sweetness, with cascading piano, singing violin and mellifluous cello.

The Currie Gallery with its sky-blue walls, gilded nineteenth century European works and partly glazed ceiling has sharp acoustics, but softened by the capacity audience. It is the perfect setting for chamber music and I look forward to the next musical treat there: the second in Adam Simmons “Portrait” series where he teams with virtuoso Chinese sheng player, Wang Zheng-Ting on 22 June. But I hope they return to the usual performing position where more of us can enjoy with all our senses!
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